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   I Need More…Joy 

“It’s the most wonderful time of the year!” Or is it? At times we 
have those feelings which cause us to say, "I need more joy in 
my life!" That is so often true at this time of year when for one 
reason or another we find ourselves lacking joy. There are 
indications everywhere that joy should fill our lives. Decorations 
are going up inside and outside. Christmas music surrounds us, 
and cards are arriving daily. 
 

Some days the festive joy fills our hearts as we excitedly go 
about our holiday shopping and schedule planning. Yet deep 
down we know that this joy will not last. Planning becomes 
overwhelming, schedules start falling apart, and decorating gets 
tiresome. Above all, we know from experience, there will be no 
joy when we find we don't have enough money to purchase the 
perfect gift or when credit card payments come due. All of this 
leads us to shout out, "I need more joy! I need joy that will last!" 
 

Here’s some great news. Christmas brings us joy that does 
last—the true joy found in Jesus. 
 

With a love that we cannot comprehend, our heavenly Father 
gave his only Son, born to be our Savior. With perfect obedience 
Jesus lived the life all of us are unable to live. Each and every 
evil thought, evil word, and evil deed we have done has been 
picked from us by our heavenly Father and placed on Jesus. On 
Calvary’s cross, Jesus bowed his head in death declaring, “It is 
finished.” These words of Jesus bring us true joy. They mean 
that all is done and Easter’s announcement "He Is Risen!" 
guarantees that God our Father has accepted Jesus' life and 
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death as payment in full for all our sins. True joy is the 
forgiveness of sins that is ours through faith in Jesus. 
 

While we are in the midst of the season when it seems hard to 
keep joy in our lives, focus on the true Joy Giver. Ponder again 
the words of the angels to the shepherds, “Today in the town of 
David, a Savior has been born. He is Christ the Lord.” Come and 
worship the Babe born in Bethlehem and may God the Holy Spirit 
fill you with a joy that never ends. 
   

COUNCIL CORNER 
The 2019 Advent Season has many opportunities to come 
together and support our work in the Church, School and 
Community.   To start, we’ll be participating in Prairie Home 
Hospice’s “Light the Night” program in three different events to 
support a great organization and to be further engaged in the 
community.  Christ and Samuel will have a float in the Parade on 
Friday, November 29th; be sure to check out the float and show 
your support if you make it down to the parade.  We’ll also be 
hosting and filling the volunteer spots for the activities at 
Independence Park Saturday, December 7th from 5:00 to 9:00 
P.M.  We’ll need 20 volunteers the help run the various activities 
during the night where all the proceeds will go to 
Hospice.  Please take a look at the sign-up sheet in the Narthex 
of the Church, we’d love to see you there.  Lastly, we’ll be 
sponsoring a  tree at Independence Park for the duration of the 
event.  At Church, the Evangelism committee will host a 
spaghetti supper before the first Advent service on Wednesday, 
December, 4th.  The proceeds from this meal will go towards our 
summer music program.  Samuel School PTF will host suppers 
prior to Advent services on Wednesday, December 11th and 
18th.  A free will offering will be taken during these meals with any 
proceeds going to the PTF group.  The PTF supports the school 
with purchases of needed equipment and also helps plan 
activities for the kids throughout the year.  On Saturday, 
December, 14th, we will be holding our annual Christmas for 
Kids, a one day vacation Bible school, at Samuel School. It will 
take place from 11:00-1:30, after the children’s Christmas service 
rehearsal. It will be an afternoon of faith and fellowship with 
music, lunch, crafts and, most importantly, the Christmas story. 
Have a Blessed Christmas Season. 

 



PASTORAL ACTS 
Funeral:  A Christian funeral and burial was given to Dora Schultz 
on Tuesday, November 12, 2019. God called Dora home to his 
side on Friday, November 8th at the age of 87. 

 
PIONEERS 

The Pioneers celebrated an “attitude of gratitude”.  We talked 
about Jesus and the 10 lepers and how we need to thank God for 
all things – good and bad.  The kids made thank you notes for 
someone (their choice).  Some chose teachers, parents, 
coaches.  Then we talked about all the things we are thankful for 
and that many people in Marshall aren’t as fortunate as many of 
us.  I had received some information from the ladies at the Food 
Shelf and shared that with the kids.  They were all surprised to 
hear that the food shelf has served 25 families consistently and 
1400 kids so far this year.  Based on a recommendation from the 
food shelf, we put together 30 hygiene kits that we donated.     

 

CLYF  
As a group we are happy that we are able to 
offer the Christmas greenery to the members of 
Christ. This year we had orders for  94 items! 
The cross wreaths that hang outside of church 
at both entrances were also purchased by our 
group. We will not be meeting in December but 
want to wish all a blessed Christmas.  
Just a reminder that you can also show your 

support for our high school aged youth by praying for them. The 
teenaged years can be tough and what could be better than 
asking God to bless these future leaders of our church and 
synod! Another way you can help is by purchasing the Hy-Vee 
gift cards. You get face dollar amount and we make 5% on the 
dollar. It is a GREAT deal.  If you don’t presently use these cards 
please consider doing so. Look for Jennifer Schreiner or Linda 
Onken, and their blue folders, before and after services and they 
can tell you more.  

 

BUDGET/ELECTION MEETING 
This budget/election meeting will be held on Sunday, December 
1st at 7:00 PM at church.  



ADVENT SEASON 
The Advent Wreath, which originated after the Reformation, is 
probably the most common used fixture for the season. Four 
Advent candles are used in an Advent wreath to mark the four 
weeks before Christmas. One additional candle is lit each week 
of the Advent season. The lighting of the candles symbolizes the 
coming of Christ, when the light of prophecy concerning the 
Messiah became brighter and brighter until he himself appeared. 
Originally four white candles were used, but 
now most churches, including ours, use either 
blue or purple to match the paraments. One 
pink, or rose-colored, candle is used and lighted 
the third Sunday in Advent. Our Advent wreath 
also has a single white candle in the middle of 
the wreath called the Christ candle. We pray 
that this wreath and all other church signs and 
symbols help focus our attention on the object 
of our worship – Jesus Christ, God’s Son our Savior.  
Our midweek Advent services will be on Wednesday evenings at 
7:00 PM. The dates are December 4, 11, and 18.  We hope you 
will take time and let God prepare your hearts to receive the 
Christ child during this most blessed season. This year there will 
be a meal served in the church basement before each of these 
services. The meal will run from 5:30 – 6:30.  
 

Then a reminder of all the Christmas services taking place at 
your church. We start with the children’s service on Christmas 
Eve held out to Samuel starting at 5:30 PM. A favorite of many is 
the traditional Christmas Eve Candlelight service held at church 
at 9:00 PM. There is something special about holding a candle 
(symbolizing the Christ child as the light of the world) and singing 
“Silent Night” with the lights of the church dimmed.  If you have 
not experienced this before you might want to consider doing so. 

 

ADVENT DEVOTIONS 
I pray that you were in church the last couple weeks of 
November and received your Advent Devotional booklet 
produced by MLC. If so a reminder that they start December 1st. 
Those 25 daily devotions will help prepare our hearts to receive 
the Christ child this Christmas. Take a couple minutes out of your 
day as an individual, couple or family, spending time in God’s 
Word. If you did not get a copy ask Pastor if there are any left.  



PUBLIC SCHOOL CONFIRMATION CLASS 
Parents please remember that during the season of Advent, 
when we have midweek services, our Public School Confirmation 
Class is held from 5:00-6:15 PM on Wednesday evening AT 
CHURCH.  I know that it is not always easy getting your child 
there at that time but please remember how important this class 
is for their spiritual growth. 
 

LIGHT UP THE NIGHT 
I hope you already have Saturday, December 7 on your calendar 
to come to Independence Park to be a part of Christ Lutheran’s 
night to help with the Prairie Home Hospice event. If you are not 
one of the volunteers who signed up to help then why not come 

out and enjoy the festivities? All the proceeds of 
that night will go directly to Hospice. This is a 
great way for us to give back to the community 
we all love and call home. Hope to see you on 
the 7th between 5-9 PM. 

 

SLS CHRISTMAS CONCERT 
Sunday, December 8th the children of Samuel will present their 
Christmas concert. The concert begins at 3:00 PM in the school 
gymnasium.  Coffee and Christmas cookies will be served 
following the concert in the cafeteria. 
 

CHILDREN’S CHRISTMAS EVE PRACTICE 
Our first practice will be on Saturday, December 14th.  Students 
in Kindergarten through 8th grade will begin at 9:00 AM.  Pre-K 
students are asked to be at practice at 10:00 AM.  All students 
will be dismissed at 11:00 AM. Preschool – 4th grade students 
are invited to stay for Christmas for Kids which 
begins at 11:00 AM (see the next page for 
details).  The following Saturday, December 
21st ALL the students will practice from 9:00 
AM-10:30 AM.   Parents, on the 21st we could 
use your help packing the Christmas bags 
while the children are in practice.  We will do 
this in the cafeteria.  On Christmas Eve the students need to be 
at school no later than 5:15 PM.   

 



CHRISTMAS FOR KIDS  
The Evangelism committee will be hosting it’s “Christmas for 
Kids” one day Vacation Bible School on Saturday, December 
14th for kids from Preschool  through 4th grade. It will run from 
11:00 AM (right after our first children’s Christmas practice is 
over) until 1:30 PM.  The purpose of this is to tell the story of the 
birth of Christ, to use it as an outreach tool for those who might 
not have a church home, and to provide an opportunity for 
anyone who sends their child to take care of any last minute 
Christmas related details.  If you have friends with children be 
sure to invite them.  There is a sign up sheet at church or you 
can call the church office to register.  Lunch will be provided. 
 

IMPORTANT MEETINGS 
On Sunday, December 15th we will hold two important meetings 
at Christ. These meeting will be held right after the late service 
about 11:45.  At the meeting we will be voting on what to do with 
the 410 Village Drive house and property.  You should have 
received a letter about this explaining the options available to the 
congregation. The next order of business will be issuing a call for 
a preschool teacher/director.  
 

CANDLELIGHT SERVICE 
Don’t forget that a couple years ago we changed the time for our 
Christmas Eve Candlelight service. We moved the start of 
this moving service up to 9:00 PM in hopes that 
some who maybe felt it ended too late might be 
able to join us. This contemplative service 
always has special music and joy as we 
welcome the light of the world into our hearts 
and lives with candles illuminating the way. 

 
CHRISTMAS POTLUCKS 

You are invited to join the Ladies Aid on Thursday, December 5th 
at noon for our Christmas luncheon.  A partial menu appears on 
the table in the narthex at church. Bring an appetite. Free will 
donation goes toward the summer music program. 
The Mission Society potluck Christmas party will be held on 
Thursday, December 12th at 6:00 PM.  All are welcome to 
attend. Their freewill donation will support the WLS Auxiliary.  



MIDDLE SCHOOL FUN NIGHT 
Pastor and Jennifer are once again going to be setting up a “fun 
night” for all Christ Lutheran children and our area WELS 
churches in grades 5-8 on Monday, December 30th from 6:30-
9:00 PM. We will play some games, get to know the other kids, 
maybe do a craft, have a Bible study and enjoy some snacks. 
Watch for more details and a signup sheet in the month of 
December. Talk to anyone who has attended in the past and you 

will find out that you won’t want to miss out on the fun.  
 

JESUS CARES MINISTRY  
Jesus Cares Ministry, our ministry to the developmentally 
disabled, will hold its Christmas service on Thursday, December 
19th starting at 6:30 PM at the church. The congregation is 
invited to attend and watch and listen to our JCM participants tell 
and act out the Christmas story.  Bring the kids, they are sure to 
enjoy it.   

 
ENDOWMENT FUND 

Many times the end of a year is a time that people think about 
giving a special gift to the church. Many times it might just be to 
the general operating budget, other times it might be for a special 
cause. Don’t forget about our relatively newly established 
endowment fund. There are many different ways that one can 
give to this fund. Bequests, memorials, stocks, bonds, life 
insurance, real estate and other special gifts can be used to 
contribute to this fund. For more information about our Christ 
Lutheran Endowment Fund be sure to take a brochure from the 
rack by the steps to the basement. Gifts can be designated to 
either the church or the school. 
 

NEW YEAR’S EVE SERVICE 
How wonderful it would be to have a full church at this 
service as we look back at the past year of God’s 
blessings and look forward to a new year of his 
continual grace! If you have not been in the habit of 
attending this services why not think about spending 
less than an hour in devotional thought? The service 
time is 7:00 PM. You will still have plenty of time to 
get together with family and friends to welcome in the 
New Year!  



GOD’S GIFTS 
There is no question that everyone who reads this newsletter is 
richly blessed by God. First and foremost to be called God’s 
children makes us rich beyond measure. That’s not counting all 
the physical and material blessings we enjoy as well. I pray that 
you will prayerfully consider how God has blessed you and how 
you will respond as we close out another year. There is also no 
question that the church depends upon a strong financial finish to 
the year in order to make our budget. It’s also a good time to 
consider what we will regularly and cheerfully return to him in the 
coming year. When was the last time you either as an individual 
or with your spouse took time to really look at and prayerfully 
consider your gifts to God?     
Also a reminder that we offer the opportunity for you to give your 
weekly offerings online with our e-giving program. If you have 
any questions about this don’t hesitate to talk to pastor or a 
member of the stewardship committee.  More information about 
this can be found on our website. That is also where you go to 
sign up for the program as well. If you currently use this means 
to offer your gifts to the Lord you might need to see if you set an 
expiration date for these transactions to stop. For example if you 
set it up to take out funds for 12 months it will stop after that time 
frame has expired. So be sure to check that out so you can 
continue to support the work of the Gospel here at Christ. 
Lastly, don’t forget that it is not only financially that we spiritually 
have the opportunity to be good stewards. Our talent and time 
are also gifts to us from God. There are many, many ways that 
we can use those in service to God and our fellow Christians 
here at Christ.   
 

ANNUAL REPORT 
Just a reminder for all church related organizations that you can 
start thinking about getting together what you would like to see in 
the 2019 Annual Repot.  The deadline will be January 10, 2020. 

 

CALENDAR(S) 
You will notice that this month on the back side of the December 
calendar is the January 2020 calendar. That is because the 
January newsletter has always been relatively “light” on the news 
side of things. We feel that we can easily convey all the 
information we need to for the month of January in the Sunday 
bulletins. We will also save the cost of postage for the month. 



ADULT INFORMATION CLASS – AIC 
Pastor will be holding a new session of Adult Information Classes 
starting in January. These classes are mainly geared at adults 
who are not currently members of our church but might want to 
learn more about what our church teaches and believes. If after 
our study they find that they agree with the teachings of our 
church they are invited to join us as members. There are NO 
STRINGS attached and you do NOT have to join the church 
even if you attend all the classes. We are targeting Sunday 
evenings at 7:00 PM at church for classes. Each class will last 
about an hour and a half. If that time does not work for you but 
you are still interested in class speak to Pastor and he can 
arrange a different time to meet. There is of course no cost to the 
classes and we can always schedule time to make up classes 
that you were not able to attend. If you have any other questions 
speak to Pastor about it. Members are also invited to attend 
these classes as a good review of church doctrines.  
  

  

SNOW REMOVAL 
We are asking individuals and families to sign up 
for snow removal at church.  Would you be willing 
to pick a week or two?  Please check out the 
signup sheet by the bulletin board in the church 
narthex.  A snow blower and shovels are 
available.  If you have any questions, please call 
Pastor Schreiner (828-3333). 

 
SLS NEWS AND NOTES 

The school would like to thank Mrs. Ellingson for all of her hard 
work again this last month in running the book fair at school. 
There were a lot of great books to be purchased again and we 
thank everyone who came to the book fair for helping support our 
school's library as well. Mrs. MacArthur's classroom welcomed 
Miss Emma Schibbelhut and Mrs. Manian's classroom welcomed 
Miss Kristina Gonzales as a student teachers from MLC. They 
will be working in the classrooms through December 20. We wish 
them God's blessings on their student teaching experience here 
and on their future teaching careers. The 5-8 graders all did very 
well at the Forensics meet at MLC on Thursday, November 21. 
They were happy to finally be done with the practicing and be 



able to actually perform for the judges. The attention of our 
students and faculty now turns to prepare for both the Christmas 
Concert on Sunday, December 8 and for the Christmas Eve 
Service on Tuesday, December 24. We hope that you will be able 
to join us for these opportunities to see our students use their 
God-given talents in praising their Savior. May God bless you all 
over both the Thanksgiving holiday and through the Christmas 
season as we again give praise to God for all of the wonderful 
blessings he has given us, especially the blessing of sending His 
Son to be our Savior.  
 

LADIES AID 
Submitted by Teri Knutson—November 7, 2019 

Opening devotions included the singing of hymn 213, ‘Forever 
With the Lord’ and information shared by Pastor Schreiner on 
how our Districts and Synod operate. Pres Ronnie M called the 
business meeting to order. Secretary and treasurer reports were 
given and adopted. 
Sue M reported sending a birthday cards to Vivian Mix, Gary 
Radtke and Judy Ziegenhagen, a thank you to Jo Palmer, and 
anniversary cards to Jim and Gladys Jacobsen and Gary and 
Mary Radtke.  A praying for card was sent to Dora and Don 
Schultz. Sympathy cards went out to JoAnn Peterson and Elaine 
and Tim Meyer remembering their brother.   
Old business included filling in sign-up sheets for various 
committees including Aide duties, monthly serving and flower 
committees. 
The Ladies Aid Christmas luncheon will be held at noon on 
December 5 in the church basement. 
The menu includes ham and turkey, cheesy potatoes, breads and 
salads. Please check the menu listed on the table in the narthex.  
Feel free to add to the menu with salads, vegetables, breads and 
desserts. As always everyone is welcomed to attend. 
Ronnie plans to decorate and we hope to have some piano 
students play their Christmas carols. 
The free-will donations are designated toward the summer music 
program.   
There will be no January, February or March meetings. 
Serving at the April meeting will be Anne Rockman. 
The meeting was adjourned. 
 



MISSION SOCIETY 
Submitted by Amy MacArthur—November 14, 2019 

The November meeting began by singing CW 214, vs. 1, 3, & 4, 
“Jerusalem the Golden,” accompanied by Pam Ellingson.  Pastor 
Schreiner talked to us about the MN District pastoral 
conferences, including the various committees involved in the 
district. 
President Joyce Flock thanked Pam for playing the hymn and 
Pastor for the presentation.  The business meeting began with 
the reading of the secretary’s report which was read and 
approved.  The treasurer reported a beginning balance of 
$338.00.  The September offering was $266.00.  The mite box 
offering of $125.00 has already been sent in which resulted in an 
ending balance of $654.00.  
Kathy reported that she is working on the 2020 altar care, 
flowers, and communion sign-up sheets.  There was no MLC 
report.  Julie reported that she gave the yearly LWMS dues to 
Kathy to submit.  Joyce reported that she had emailed the CAMM 
report to members. 
There was no old business.  For new business, we accepted 
offers from Pam Ellingson to be our new vice president and 
Jennifer Schreiner to be our new treasurer.  The free-will offering 
that will be collected on the evening of the Christmas Party will be 
sent to the WLS Auxiliary.   
Our Christmas potluck will be held Thursday, December 12th, 
beginning at 6:00 PM.   Nine ladies and Pastor Schreiner were 
present. The meeting closed with the Lord’s Prayer and common 
table prayer.  Refreshments were served by Joyce Flock. 

 

CHURCH COUNCIL 
Submitted by Ryan Palmer—October 14, 2019 

Members Present: Pastor Schreiner, Karl Baumann, Tom 
Werner, Wes Hoflock, Kevin Lee, Arlen Meyer, Ryan Obry, Mark 
Patzer, Ryan Palmer. Pastor opened with devotion and prayer. 
Minutes from the board meeting were read modified and 
accepted. 
Pastor’s Report: Pastor will be contacting radio station to 
address  some issues with the church service radio broadcast. 
Nomination Committee report- 59 letters sent; 22 NO; 1 yes 
council; 1 yes BPE; 1 yes either. Members of committee: Lucas 
Tietz, Wes Hoflock, Perry Schultz, Karl Baumann, and Darik 
Lyons (2). Long Range Planning Committee- subcommittee met 



with Pastor to discuss the physical aspect and time evaluations 
of more staff. Another subcommittee looked into budgeting extra 
staff. Engan Architecture Firm may possibly be consulted on 
potential or future expansion at the church. Area Reformation 
Rally will be held October 27th at CELC at 4 pm with meal to 
follow. Pastor will reach out to Mike Geurts to continue snow 
removal at the school this winter. Voter’s Meeting October 20. 
MLC- presentation by John Festerling in church October 20th. 
Motion by Wes Hoflock to raise pay of Summer Music program 
instructor pay from $4,000 to $4,200, seconded by Arlen Meyer, 
passed.  
Board of Elders: No report 
Financial Secretary: Good start to October.  
Reviewed balance sheet. 
Treasurer:  Reviewed balance sheet. 
Stewardship/Endowment: Held monthly meeting. 
Had discussion on budget items. Lucas Tietz will speak to 
congregation about E-giving at church November 3. 
Evangelism: Will be meeting October 24th.  Will be a part of 
Light up The Night. Represented both church and school in 
various parades. 
Education: Roberta Basel hired as new cook, has been 
working for 3 weeks or so. Board of Educations recommends 
that the information about the summer care program not be 
included in Pre-K director/teacher call. Motion from Board of 
Education to increase pay rate of school cook effective January 
1, 2020, second by Arlen Meyer, passed. 
Motion from Board of Education to increase pay of before/after 
school childhood care effective January1, 2020, second by Mark 
Patzer, passed. 
Maintenance: Tom Werner will touch up pant on the bell 
tower toward the end of this week. Tom is in the process of 
working on the boiler at school. Tom presented some different 
lighting to potentially use in the school to reduce utilities cost. 
Heat tape repairs and additions to the church, motion by Mark 
Patzer to repair heat tape on the church up to $750, second by 
Wes Hoflock, passed. 
OLD BUSINESS: Motion by Arlen Meyer to post 404 N. 3rd St. 
rental in newspaper. Second by Tom Werner, passed. 
Held general discussion on 410 Village Drive property. 
NEW BUSINESS: Select Audit Committee- Karl will reach out 
 GPLHS Association Membership- tabled by Pastor Call meeting 



for preschool teacher/director will be held Sunday, November 3rd 
after late service in church basement. First draft of budget from 
the Budget Committee presented by Kevin Lee. 
The meeting concluded with the Lord’s Prayer. 

 

BOARD OF EDUCATION 
Submitted by Rick Kobylinski—October 3, 2019 

Attendees: Ryan Obry, Darik Lyons, Justin Schultz, Rick 
Kobylinski and Pastor Schreiner 
Mr. Obry open the meeting with devotion, prayer and read the 
chief objectives of Samuel Lutheran School.  
Preschool Report: Sarah Zander not able to attend meeting 
Discussed need to have after school care contracts signed by 
parents. Director report shared. Discussed Early childhood 
payroll – more detail under Financial report. Discussion around 
having summer care part of the preschool teacher/director call 
Motion by Darik, Second by Justin to not include summer 
care in the preschool teacher/director call. Motion passed 
Minutes: Sept. 3rd minutes were read, amended and approved  
Financial Report: Financial report read and approved. Ryan 
brought up family that is behind on payments. Recommendation 
from board was to set up a weekly payment plan with family. If 
no payment continues refuse the use of after school care. 
Darik shared the wage review study. Motion by Darik, Second by 
Rick to make $0.50 pay increase for the cook effective Jan 1, 
2020. Motion passed. Reviewed ECC wages vs wage review 
study. Motion by Justin, Second by Rick to raise teacher aid pay 
rate by $0.25 effective Jan 1, 2020. Motion Passed. Discussed 
excess money in food account. Wage increase should even out 
account. Also discussed possibly purchasing a new dish washer 
as temperature gauge not working. 
Old Business: 
Lockers – PTF purchased new ones (Thanks to the Wendorff’s 
for working on), old lockers offered up for free 
Chapel Mission Offerings – 1) Jesus Cares 2) MLC’s Equipping 
Christian Witness 
Cook/Freezer – New cook hired and started 9/30/19 and going 
well! We are down 1 freezer but appear to be doing ok for now. 
Will continue to monitor 
Grade Scales – No update 
Air Fresheners for bathrooms by gym – No update 



Soccer – Pastor Manion has been coming over for occasional 
school practices and during physical education. Hannah Prahl 
has helped at practices 
New business: 
Windows in 1-8 classrooms – Appear to be foggy and not letting 
a lot of light in, they are original to building. Darik to bring to 
budget committee (6 windows in total) 
Title 4 money – New yogas (laptop) purchased and coming soon 
from Computers & Beyond 
Release Time Update – Classroom visits – 3-5 (9/26), Preschool 
(9/27), Kindergarten & 6-8 (9/30), K (10/2), 1-2 (10/4) – Going 
well, other activities: teacher training modules, new cook details, 
paperwork 
NSF check – Discussed in during financial report 
Anything for budget committee? - updating teacher laptops? – 
Replace Pre-K outside door, Smart board speakers ($1,200) 
Career Talks in 6-8/student teachers/locker rooms – Ryan 
bringing in outside community members to give career talks in 
classroom, Locker room – Brad & Donna painting lockers and 
installing benches. 
Darik approved by Church Council to assist with Board of Ed 
Finances 
Pastor closed with Prayer. 
 

REMEMBERING OUR SHUT-INS  
AT CHRISTMAS 

 
Vernon and Evelyn Albers 
1720 Thunderbird Road #1 
Marshall, MN  56258 
 

Erma Ellingson 
601 Village Drive #336 
Marshall, MN  56258 
 

Elmer Ufken 
601 Village Drive #326 
Marshall, MN  56258 
 

Maxine Wilmes 
651 Hwy 14 E #120 
Balaton, MN  56115 

 



 Christ Evangelical Lutheran Church 
 

Corner of Third and Marshall Streets 
Mailing address:  500 Village Drive, Marshall, MN  56258 

Phone:  (507) 532-2162 
E-Mail:  christluth@christlutheran-marshallmn.org 

Website:  www.christlutheran-marshallmn.org 
 

Pastor Keith Schreiner  (507) 828-3333 
 

Worship Services 
 

Sundays:  8:00 AM and 10:30 AM 
(Memorial Day-Labor Day: Sunday: 9:00 AM, Monday: 7:00 PM) 

(Advent & Lent:  Wednesdays - 7:00 PM) 
Holy Communion:  2nd & 4th Sundays of the month 

 

Service Broadcast times 
KMHL Radio Station at 8:00 AM on Sundays 

VAST cable channel 17 and Charter cable channel 180 
 at 11:30 AM Thursday and 8:30 PM Friday 

 

Samuel Lutheran School 
 

500 Village Drive, Marshall, MN  56258 
Phone:  (507) 532-2162 

E-mail:  samuel@christlutheran-marshallmn.org 
 

Principal:  Mr. Ryan Obry 
Teachers:  Mrs. Amy MacArthur   Mrs. Nicole Kotecki  

                     Miss Kali Gross 
 

 


